
Dear Governor Haley,

I'm writing in support of friends who work at the Century Aluminum
plant. Whatever support you can lend in the negotiations between
Santee Cooper and Century Aluminum would certainly show the
Century's corporate team that we will do all that is possible to save jobs
here in South Carolina.

I'm not one to write letters so while in the mood I would like yqu to
know that I am so impressed with the job you have done in
representing South Carolina. In response to crisis situations like the
Mother Emmanuel Church shooting or this Thousand Year Flood your
quick response and heartfelt words have been just right for healing and
weathering the storm. Thank you. May God bless you!

Sincerely,

Dean Infinger

5583 Indigo Fields Blvd.

North Charleston, SC


